
Superintendent’s 
Report to the 

Board of Trustees
March 6, 2025

Virginia Castro, Superintendent FDR Gallery Walk in honor of Black History Month
Mitchell 2nd Annual Soaring Legacies Family Night



Superintendent’s Office

March 12 - ESMOA 

Leadership Team will be meeting 
there for our monthly leadership 
team meeting



Superintendent’s Office
Save the Date - March 24 
at 4:30 pm

Ribbon Cutting event for Roger’s 
New Administrative Building 



Superintendent’s Office
May 19 5:00 PM - 7:00 PM

CVUHSD and Feeder Districts Joint 
Meeting and Dinner 

Topic: Impact of AI on districts 



Superintendent’s Office

FDR PTA meeting  

Thank you LCPTA and FDR 
parent community! 



Human Resources

2025  LESD Hiring Fair



Human Resources

Certificated Classified 
Teacher Pools- Dual Immersion, 
Transitional Kinder, Special Education
Assistant Principal 
School Psychologist Intern

Director of Budgeting/Accounting
SPED-Instructional Assistant
RAP Program Leader
SELPA Director of Financial Operations

Current LESD Employment Opportunities

Please Apply @ EDJOIN.ORG
OR 

@ www.lawndalesd.net “Career” Tab

http://www.lawndalesd.net


Business - Construction at Green

Nearing completion

PACE will relocate to the new 
location (back of Green)

Existing PACE building will be 
removed to free up parking for 
staff. 



Business - Rogers 2-Story Project

Job-walk on March 5
- LESD’s construction team
- Architects
- Potential bidders

Bids due: March 26 (11:00 AM)



Business - Fire Extinguisher Training

● ASCIP offers training

● Working on rollout plan

● Considerations:
○ ASCIP e-learning training 

portal
○ Review with district safety 

committee



Educational Services - 
Saturday Academy

Saturday, March 1st, we kicked off the first of four Saturday 
Attendance Recovery Program sessions at Anderson! Thanks to 
the collective efforts of our dedicated staff, we provided 
extended learning opportunities, recovered lost instructional 
time, and supported 145 students in reducing chronic 
absenteeism.

With 10 teachers leading instruction and over 10 support staff 
members ensuring smooth operations and student engagement, 
this initiative was a true team effort. We appreciate everyone’s 
commitment to making this program a success and for helping 
keep our students on track!

We’re excited for another great session this Saturday!



Educational Services

 

March 1, 2025, fifty of our 2nd–8th grade 
African American/Black students, along 
with their families, had the incredible 
opportunity to experience a day in the life 
of a UCLA student.

This special trip was designed to encourage 
students to envision their future in higher 
education while fostering meaningful 
conversations between children and their 
parents/guardians about college 
aspirations.

The event was hosted in collaboration with 
the 100 Black Men of Los Angeles and the 
Afrikan Mxn’s Collective of UCLA.


